

## HIGHLEY SCHOOL BULLETIN

# THIS WEEK'S ATTENDANCE

90.85%

### UPCOMING EVENTS

16<sup>th</sup> - 20<sup>th</sup> June - Y6 Arthog Residential 18<sup>th</sup> June - YR Swimming

19th June - Y5 Workshop at Oldbury Wells School

23<sup>rd</sup> June - Reception Intake Visit I

23<sup>rd</sup> -27<sup>th</sup> June - DT Week

24th June - KSI Multiskills - By Invite

25<sup>th</sup> June - Y6 Swimming

27th June - Reading Café

30<sup>th</sup> June -4<sup>th</sup> July - Bikeability

30th June - Reception Intake Visit 2

30th June -4th July - Poetry Week

### AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

Gardening Club - 19th May - 14th July

#### **SCHOOL LUNCHES**

W/C 16th June

Week I Menu

#### **SOCIAL MEDIA**

Twitter @highley\_school

Facebook @highleyprimary

Instagram @highleyschool

School App

#### 13<sup>TH</sup> JUNE 2025 MESSAGE FROM MR PLIM

Dear Parents and Carers,

Planning a Sports Day for Friday 13<sup>th</sup> was always a risk and could have been a bad omen, but what a great event we have had today! The rain stayed away and we've seen all of our Highley values of Respect, Resilience and Relationships on show in abundance.

The mixed weather of on-off rain and sunshine this week had one advantage of really making our grounds look lusciously green for today! It certainly looked like everybody had a huge amount of fun. Thank you for joining us over lunchtime to enjoy a picnic with your children - this is always a lovely opportunity to bring the school community together.

We also welcomed back some of our former children from Oldbury Wells to help, together with Year 6 Sports Ambassadors – all of whom were fantastic. Thank you to the PTA for providing refreshments and to staff for keeping everything running so smoothly today. However, the biggest thanks must go to Miss Humphries for her hard work setting everything up and ensuring everybody knew what they were doing!

On Tuesday, I took a team of 12 Year 5 and 6 children to the rounders tournament at Oldbury Wells. They were such a well-behaved group of children to take off-site; the support and encouragement they gave to each other was superb and they grew into the tournament.

Although we didn't make it into the semi finals, their fielding at times was unbelievable! So a huge

well done, you all represented Highley School brilliantly.

We are just over a week away from welcoming new Reception children into school for the first time. At the same time, our Year 6s are getting ready for their moves to secondary school and part of that 'getting ready' is certainly the week-long residential to Arthog next week. Unforgettable memories, increased confidence, independence and new skills of teamwork & real world learning are just a handful of the benefits – I can't wait to go over and catch them up on Wednesday!

Finally, some wonderful news to share as Mrs Tranter and her husband Alex welcomed baby Maximus to the world yesterday morning! On behalf of everybody at Highley School - a huge congratulations, we cannot wait to meet him!

> Wishing you all a lovely and restful weekend, Mr Plim





Attendance Bear



Attendance Trophy

